Killington Parks & Recreation Commission
Wednesday, September 2nd, 2020
Meeting via Zoom

Present: 			Rebecca Claffey
				Steve Nisimblatt
				Andrew McKenna
				Evan Ehmann
				Anna Molalley

Also Present:			Sarah Newell		Dir. Parks & Rec.
				Gerrie Russell		Senior Liaison

Guests:			Steve Daigle 
				Dan Molalley

Because of state and local mandates requiring social distancing and prohibiting public gatherings, this
meeting was held via Zoom.

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm. On a motion by Rebecca, seconded by Andrew, the minutes of Wednesday, August 5th, 2020 were approved as written.

No public comments:
No correspondence:

The agenda was adjusted to accommodate guests.

Recreation Report:

Director's Report:

Soccer: There will be new protocols in place to ensure the safety of participants. Obviously, all must wear masks and there are several ways to do check in both at practice and at games. We have access to two different fields so that allows for more space and larger buffer zones. Hand sanitizer on site is a requirement as is a supply of masks for those who need them. It is desirable that each child have their own soccer ball and jersey. After some discussion it was decided that each coach will be in charge of washing their own team’s pinneys after each practice. The number of participants will dictate how much we will need to split up practice. Registration opens today and there is a space to indicate a willingness to help. Not just coaches but people to check temperatures etc. are needed. It would be good to emphasize what we can do, not the restrictions we must work under. Coach Greg Labella and Coach Joe O'Connor would be a good source as they ran successful soccer programs this summer.  A tentative date for a coaches meeting would be Wednesday, September 9th at 5:00pm. Sarah will email Coach LaBella and Joe. Practice will tentatively start the week of the 14th, with Monday/Wednesday practice for grades 3/4 and Tuesday/Thursday for grades 5/6. Games will be played on the Giorgetti and Clement fields. It was suggested that the coaches could go to the school and encourage participants but, unfortunately, no volunteers are allowed in the school. So, we will use emails, fliers and encourage the children who do participate to encourage others.


Pool: It was stated that the pool opening and subsequent season went very well. Secondary people tested the protocols put in place so it was agreed the position of Safety Manager was needed and it should be an adult. Due to the recent outbreak of Covid 19 in Killington the possible closing of the pool was a point of discussion. Due to an abundance of caution, the commission decided to close the pool, effectively immediately. Once we started swim lessons, we made $300 more in total revenue than last year.

Program Wrap-up (summer camp, concerts) There were about 15 responses to the survey sent out by Sarah with positive reviews averaging 3.5. The concerts went well with mostly good weather until the last and even then about 10 were in attendance.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Childcare Hub at Pico: We are fortunate that the state has given the approval for a childcare hub at Pico. There are three individuals from the Resort plus Sarah who are working to get this up and running. Sarah will be working 20 hrs in a support position for the resort to answer questions, do invoices etc. The Town of Killington did not want the financial liability of being responsible for staff. The proposed time will be 7:30 am to 5:00 pm. It is open to children of resort staff and any other child who attends KES. The staff costs are certain but other costs are unknown at this time. At this time 20 children can be accommodated with the possibility of adding 10 more at a later date. Communication for this new program will go out on Friday.

Killington Active Seniors:	No report

Trail report: 

The Bike Bum races use the Sherburne Trails and Base Camp Trails and we have received good reviews from others using the trail system. It was suggested that we find a way to get back on track for funding new trails. Most funding sources are not available. The town does not want to match grant money this year because of budget constraints brought on by Covid 19. However, the idea of soliciting donations is a valid one. Steve is willing to talk to people and suggested we come up with a fund-raising letter. Contacting the ski club, Killington Mountain School and the Resort are all possibilities. A meeting with Ben Colona would be appropriate.

New Business:

The 2022 budget is being worked on. Chet is projecting a 50% decrease in the Options Tax which will have a profound effect on department budgets. He would like all budget proposals by the end of September. Sarah’s hours will be changing during the coming months of September, October, November and December. This has been a challenging spring and summer coupled with the fact that it was a newly created position to begin with. Taking a short furlough was another possibility.

Old Business:
All members of the commission should turn in W-9 forms to Mona in the town office so that stipends can be paid.

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be Wednesday, October 7th at 7:00 pm. 
On a motion by Steve, seconded by Rebecca, the meeting was adjourned at 8:32 pm.

Respectfully submitted
Gerrie Russell
 
